
   

   
    

                                                                   

  
   

  

  
  

 
   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Summary: Oil and Gas Production Company Failed to Properly 
Report Oil and Gas Production 
Report Date: April 15, 2020 Case Number: 18-0771 

We investigated allegations that an oil and gas company improperly reported oil and gas 
production from Federal leases to the Office of Natural Resources Revenue (ONRR), which 
resulted in a loss of public mineral royalties. 

We found the company failed to properly report production and mineral royalties to ONRR as 
alleged, but we did not find the company intended to defraud the Government. The improper 
reporting occurred because the company did not provide adequate lease production information 
to the contractor it hired to perform the production and royalty reporting. Further, the contractor 
was unfamiliar with ONRR’s reporting procedures and requirements. 

This is a summary of a report of investigation issued to the ONRR Director. 
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